Meeting of Consultative Council on Hepatitis C

Date: 25th March 2004, at 11.00pm 
Venue: St. Stephen’s Green Hotel, Dublin

Present:
Dr Elizabeth Kenny (Chair), Dr Cliona O’Farrelly, Ms Paula Kealy, Ms Siobhan O’Connor, Ms Ann McGrane, Ms Mary Rowe, Mr Michael Madigan, Ms Margaret Dunne,  Mr John Cullinane, Mr Ian Carter, Mr Mark Murphy. 

Apologies:
Ms Ann Broekhoven, Mr Paul O’Donoghue, Mr. John Murphy.

In attendance:
Mr Cormac FitzGerald

1. Minutes of last meeting.

· The minutes of the meeting held on 29th January 2004 were agreed. It was noted that the reference in the minutes to monitoring of the HSR programme should show that this will be done by the Health Services Review working group, and not the Information working group.

2. Matters arising. 
· Positive Action expressed the desire to have the minutes from the last National Hepatitis C Database meeting revised to more accurately reflect the meeting. It was agreed by the Council that the minutes would be reviewed.

3. Correspondence.
· DoHC correspondence regarding the clarification of the Council remit was circulated. It was noted that the Minister has agreed with Council’s advice that the S.I. should be amended. The Department has written to the Attorney General’s Office asking for advice on the wording of the amendment.

· A letter was received from the Irish Haemophilia Society relating to home support services. The Council decided to deal with the letter under item five on the agenda.

· Dr. Lelia Thornton submitted a written update on the National Hepatitis C Database. Transfusion Positive want clarification on the method of keeping the Database anonymous. Dr. Thornton will be reporting in person to the Council at the next meeting the Council agreed to seek the clarification then.

4. Report on the Sub Groups


a. Database Steering Group: Dr. Thornton will be updating the Council in person at

the next meeting.


b. National Consultants’ Committee: The Council will request that the Minister write 
to all members of the Committee inviting them to re-convene the committee and consider 
its mandate. The Council agreed that it is the Councils responsibility to suggest an 
agenda to give the Committee motivation to meet. Dr Elizabeth Kenny and Dr. Aiden 
McCormick will attend the first meeting.

c.Health Services Review Group: The Group reported on the meeting which they held prior to the Council meeting. The Group have decided to ask Prof. Hanna Magee to meet with them to discuss how she proposes to check on the implementation of her proposals, including cost, time scale, and to deal with the new issues which have arisen.


d. Information Group: The Group are making plans for the next information day, it’s 
hoped it will be held in Dublin Castle some time in September or October. 


The first draft of Transplantation Booklet is expected in the near future, it was suggested 
that Dr. Aiden 
McCormick be invited to write about the time leading up to a 
transplantation for inclusion in the booklet (if this is not already covered). The Council 
stressed the importance of including the assessment for and timing of transplant in the 
booklet to make sure the process is transparent. 



Having read the draft booklet Living well with Hepatitis C the Groups are of the opinion 
that it 
has an overly negative tone. The Council agreed to invite Paul O’Donoghue and 
persons with Hepatitis C to contribute to the booklet in order to give it a more 
balanced perspective, consideration will also be given to a new title. 


The Council considers the booklet on the 2003 Conference to be a big success, but have 
decided that pictures and illustrations for the booklet are necessary. The Council will 
organise a meeting with Project Planners International to finalise this issue.


Dr. Cliona O’Farrelly passed out a report on the 2003 Conference the Council decided 
to have it put up on the website and included in the annual report.
5. Home Support Services

· The Irish Haemophilia Society have written to the Council raising concerns about the employer status of the patients availing of the home support services. The society is feels that it was the Department of Health and Children’s responsibility to insure that the scheme had proper procedures in place from the outset. In response the Chair stressed that in her experience everybody who had made the choice to employ their own home support was made fully aware of the implications and responsibilities of their decision.

· It was decided to discuss the draft position document prepared by Ms Ann McGrane when all the groups have the time to look at in more detail. However the Groups stated that they would have difficulty getting their members to agree to any change in practices as the current system has been in place for so many years. Ms McGrane responded saying that the Department would give the patients full support in all their responsibilities as employers.
6. Group Insurance.

· Dr Kenny is meeting with the Groups in the near future to try and facilitate an agreement on a collective position for all involved. Transfusion Positive made the point that they have never been happy with any of the proposals put forward, some were better than others, but none were acceptable to the Group. It was noted that the Groups were led to believe that an insurance scheme would be put in place at some point and because of this they never included the cost involved in their Tribunal cases. 
7. Health Services Reform Programme.

· The Subgroup will be drafting a letter to the Reform Group reminding them of the special case and entitlements of the individuals with state acquired Hepatitis C.
8. Update on the Haemophilia Council

· Ms McGrane reported to the Council that discussions are almost complete on the final wording to the Statutory Instrument establishing the Haemophilia Council. However the Council has met twice on a ad hoc basis. It was also reported that the Product Selection Group had worked well for almost three years now. The money saved in the purchase of clotting factor products (due to a reduction in price) will be put towards new equipment and facilities for the treatment of persons with haemophilia, including the development of a national database and a cold-chain product delivery monitory and recall process. .  

9. Any other business

· 
Transfusion Positive asked the Council if there were any regulatory body governing reflexology as in certain areas there is no qualified nurse available who practices reflexology. The Council replied there is no body in place to regulate reflexology however some practitioners have conventional medical training and would be the preferred choice in most circumstances.

10. Next Meetings.

· The time table for future meetings are



29th April 2004 – Dublin (note change of venue)



10th June 2004- Venue to be confirmed



16th September 2004 - Venue to be confirmed



11th November 2004 - Venue to be confirmed



16th December 2004 - Venue to be confirmed







11. List of Documents Circulated

· Agenda 

· Letter dated 16th January 2004 from the Chair to the Minister regarding an amendment to the remit of the Council

· Memo dated 11th Feb. 2004 from Blood Policy Division to the Minister regarding the amendment to the SI.

· List of Membership of the Working Groups

· Membership of Database Technical & Scientific Group

· Letter dated 23rd Mar. 04 from Dr Lelia Thornton re Progress Report on the Database

· Letter dated 16th Feb.04 from Irish Haemophilia Society re home support issues

· Draft Home Support Position Paper

· Documentation on Health Services Reform Programme

· Letters to Ms. Susan Corbett and Prof Hegarty on their resignation from the Council, and letter of thanks to Dr. Barrington (to follow)Signed:

Signed:

Dr. Elizabeth Kenny

Chairperson[image: image1.png]



